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ARMY RUGBY UNION – GOVERNANCE AND DISCIPLINE QUARTERLY UPDATE AS AT APRIL 2015.
1.
Introduction. Welcome to the second ARU Discipline and Governance Quarterly Report, which is intended to keep all those involved in Army Rugby updated on Discipline and Governance issues, as well as notify you all of the Red Card count so far during the season. If there is anything else you wish to see on this update, please do not hesitate to get in touch with me.

2.
Season 14-15 – Red Card Panels. The matrix of Red Cards for this season so far is shown at Annex A. As you can see there have been 18 Sendings Off and 2 Citings – one of which was found proved, one which was dismissed. However, of particular note is the prevalence of red cards for Striking A Player, Stamps and Match Official Abuse. I have issued an ARU Discipline Memorandum (attached) on this for all Units/Clubs and anyone found guilty of this offence will have one week added to their sanction as a deterrent.
3.
Citing Procedures. It has become evident that all units/clubs may require some education/guidance on the citing procedures from Regulation 19. It should be noted that Appendix 4 to Regulation 19 gives all the necessary guidance on citing. In particular units/clubs should note that for clubs playing Levels 3 – 12 of the game (all ARU affiliated clubs):
a.
A citing complaint can only be made by Clubs participating in the relevant match.

b.
A citing may be initiated where there is an allegation that a Player committed and act of illegal/foul play but was not awarded a red card for the act.

c.
The citing must be submitted in writing to the Chairman/Secretary Discipline of the ARU within 14 days of the fixture in which the alleged incident occurred.

d.
Where the Foul Play is not admitted by the Player, it is the responsibility of the Club that made the citing complaint to prove on balance of probabilities that the offence took place as cited and that the offence passed the red card test.

4.
Discipline at Sevens Tournaments. It’s that time of year where units and regions are running a variety of Sevens or Ten’s tournaments. If you are running a tournament, please be aware that these are still covered by RFU Regulation 19 for Discipline. However, depending on the duration of the tournament, there is the ability to make exceptions on the duration of any sanctions given to players red carded, but only if there is an ARU Judicial Officer able to deal with the incident on site. Otherwise, any case would need to go through the normal Panel process. If you are running a tournament you should have a paragraph on Discipline in the tournament regulations. Should you need any advice on this please contact the ARU Discipline Sec, WO2 Stuart Scott or myself.
5.
Governance – Army v Navy Match 2015.  As we get closer to the Sell Out Army v Navy game on Sat 9 May 15, please remember the requirement for all clubs to ensure their members abide by the discipline requirements as laid out in the LFGRO No 4 dated Sep 14 (http://defenceintranet.diif.r.mil.uk/libraries/1/Docs4/20141024.1/LFGRO%204%20-%20SEP%2014.pdf), and a letter from the respective Service Chiefs will be issued closer to the fixture to all units. You have been warned – please ensure all personnel attending are briefed.
6.
Regulation 19. Several units have had difficulty accessing RFU Regulation 19. Please note that this can be accessed on the RFU site and is at:

http://www.englandrugby.com/governance/regulations/
I will ensure this is also accessible from the ARU Website.

7.
Referee Feedback. Please note that if any Unit/Club has any feedback (both positive or negative) the feedback format on the ARU website should be used at:

http://www.armyrugbyunion.org.uk/aru-referees/referee-feedback/
Any queries can be directed to Maj Justin Sampson at 1UKXX-ES-OPS-SO2@mod.uk.

Any queries please contact myself or WO2 Scott (SPSI 169 Fd Coy, 103 Bn REME
|Barnet Army Reserve Centre| St Albans Road, High Barnet HERTS, EN5 4JX|
Mil: 94641 2659  Mobile: 07794524362.
Dii: 103REME-169-SPSI@mod.uk|
Civilian: stuart.scott295@mod.uk
Regards

P R Stannett

ARU Chairman of Discipline and Governance
http://www.armyrugbyunion.org.uk/game-admin/governance-discipline/
Enclosures:

1.
ARU Discipline Memorandum dated 03 Feb 15.
2.
ARU Discipline Case Round Up as at Apr 15.
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